
 

 
 



 

 
  



 

Our newest class opened yesterday. 

 
Room Five began as a full time classroom yesterday. Five year old children who start school this term will 

begin their schooling in this room. We already have 9 pupils after the first day, and we expect this to grow to 

about 18 by the end of term. 

The teachers for the class are Mrs Quickfall and Mrs Kitzen, who have both worked at Everglade School 

previously. 

 

At Level One, all pupils are expected to be attending school. This doesn’t mean that your child may not be 

sick one day, and unable to come to school.  

Please remember that if your child is unable to attend school, ​you need to let us know. ​The easiest way to 

do this is through the ​SKOOL LOOP APP. 

Below is the simple process for notifying absence on Skool Loop. 

 

 

 

Getting through the Gates 
 

Our new internal gate system is almost fully installed. There are a few minor tasks and tidy up jobs before it 

is finished later this week. 

From ​Monday 19 October,​ the gates will be operational. Please note how the process works. 

 

In the morning: 

The gates will be opened by staff members early each morning (by 8.00am.) All gates can be used to enter 

the school. 

At 9.00am, these gates will be closed (locked) until 2.45pm. Access to school during this time is via the Office 

corridor only (through the Atrium, and down the corridor.) 

 

 



 

In the afternoon: 

At 2.45pm, the gates will be opened, and will remain open until the end of the day. They will then be locked 

overnight from about 4.30pm. 

 

This week is a ‘test week’ for the system, so if you find the gates locked during the day, just head down 

through the Office corridor. 

 

 

‘YOUNG AT ART’ offer children’s, teenage and Adult Art and Craft classes in Pukekohe.  Our Term 4 
classes are open for booking in groups for children aged 6-9yrs, 9-12yrs and 13yrs+ on Mondays, 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays. Our adult workshops are currently being planned so if you are interested 
please contact us.  For more information or to book please check out:   ​http://www.youngatart.co.nz/​, 
email: ​admin@youngatart.co.nz​ or phone: 0297 712 923.  ​Bookings are essential as places are 
limited’ 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.youngatart.co.nz/


 

 

 

Teacher Only Day Friday 23 October 
As I mentioned in a previous newsletter, there are two Teacher Only Days arranged for this term. The first of 

these is on ​Friday 23 October.​ The second Teacher Only Day is on Friday 20 November. 

School will be closed on those days. 

 

 

 

 

Pita Pit Friday 

  
Our regular ​Pita Pit Friday continues this week 

 

 

 

 

Next newsletter: Wednesday 21 October  

 

Regards 

 

 

 

John Robinson 

Principal 
 


